Town of Colrain
Select Board Meeting
55 Main Road/Town Office Building
6:00 P.M.
MINUTES OF AUGUST 6, 2019

Present:		Eileen Sauvageau, Joe Kurland

Others Present:	Joe Spring, Northeast Paving, Stephen Skowyna, Northeast Paving, Sandy Skura, Greg Olchowski,  Ron Croteau, Michael Beausoleil, Ryan Castine, Perri Wexler, Dan Goldstein, Marybeth Chichester, James Martin, Rachel Martin, Jeff Bache, Sue Walsh, Jill Catao, Adrian Catao, Julie Nartowicz, Betsy Shuipis, Admin. Asst., Scott Sullivan, Colrain Highway Supervisor, Kevin Fox, Town Coordinator.

Absent:	Mark Thibodeau

	Meeting was called to order by Eileen Sauvageau, Chair, at 6 p.m.

New Business:	Gravel Issue East Colrain Rd./ Northeast Paving
	Eileen acknowledged receipt of a second proposal from NE Paving and a letter from residents of E. Colrain Road describing the inconveniences they have experienced with the road closure and gravel issue. 

	This proposal from Northeast Paving offers to loosen the hardpack and magnetize the material on the road. This method is the most timely and efficient and will give the result and product the Town wants.  Some concerns are that Northeast has not done this process before and that magnetizing won’t pick up all the unwanted material. Also, the proposal did not include a clerk of the works paid for by Northeast Paving.
	
	Eileen asked for a summary of what Northeast Paving would do for the Town. They would remove the hardpack, replace it with something comparable or the same material, re-screen the gravel on-site, and pay for clerk of the works. Kevin added that the re-screened product must meet the DOT standards and the Town has the right to have it inspected by an independent entity. 

	Joe Spring reiterated that their goal is to rectify a situation where they didn’t provide a product that was up to the specifications agreed in the contract, with someone overseeing the work. If we need to replace the material with new, we will do that.

	Stephen Skowyna reminded the Town that hardpack is comprised of recycled materials and will never be metal-free and this was made clear to the Town Highway Supervisor, Scott Sullivan. 

	Joe Kurland asked if Northeast Paving could offer an extended warranty on the road if metal pieces work their way up to the top layer of the road after the 1-year warranty period. Joe Spring would consider monitoring the road and extending the warranty.

	If the Town instead wanted something other than hardpack, Northeast can lay gravel or dense grade (a product like hardpack), which is a possibility according to the contract. 

	In summary, Northeast would be willing to remove the hardpack, replace it with the hardpack (re-screened on-site) or something comparable, and clerk-of-the-works paid by Northeast Paving. Additionally, the Town has the right to have the re-screened product inspected by DOT or an independent inspector. Joe Spring agreed to this process.
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	Timeline: they could start the removal process next week. Steve asked if Scotty mixed gravel with their product when putting it down. Kevin will ask Scotty and get back to Joe.

	At the previous meeting, Lindsay of Northeast Paving said they would be willing to pave the road (1 1/2 inches). Joe said that was possible, with compensation at cost, which would be roughly $100,000 for compacted-in-place asphalt (Northeast’s direct cost). 

	Residents’ concerns:
	
· Dense grade is not a product the Town should use.

· Where does the recycled hardpack come from because there was, and still is, considerable dust coming off the road. He’s concerned about breathing in the particles and wants to know if the Town or company has tested this product for contaminants. The Town should get it tested for heavy metals, asbestos, etc. 

· If the Town was considering paving the unpaved section of E. Colrain Rd. in the future, why not do that now?

· Has the Town talked with an engineer to know what the Town’s options are?

· Could a water truck go down the road every day to keep the dust down?

	Ron, a post office employee, wanted the residents to know that they need to bring an I.D. with their E. Colrain Road address on it when they pick up their mail.

	The Board members will meet with the highway superintendent and get advice from DOT. A decision on how to proceed with the road will be made and communicated to Northeast Paving.

	The next Select Board meeting is Monday, 8/12/19 at 6 p.m. 

	MOVED: Joe moved to close the meeting. Eileen seconded; approved unanimously. The meeting ended at 7:00 p.m.
	
	Respectfully submitted,				Accepted by the Board of Selectmen
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